Salford City Council - Record of Decision (CABINET)

I, Councillor Hinds, Lead member for Customer Services and Finance, confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred on it in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, the Cabinet has approved the changes to the way in which the Births, Deaths and Marriages Service is provided, following the recommendations of the best value review of the service.

The reasons are that the review recognised that changes to service provision were necessary to secure improvements for customers using the service, and to respond to legislation that requires new services to be provided and radical changes to existing working practices.

Options considered and rejected were delegating some services to other parts of the organisation and/or to other providers.

The reason for not choosing this option was that H.M. Government has now relaxed previous restrictions on the way in which some Birth, Deaths and Marriages services should be administered, making continued in-house provision the best option for the City Council.

Assessment of Risk: Low.

The source of funding is the existing service budget.

Legal advice obtained from A. R. Eastwood - Head of Law and Administration.

Financial advice obtained: N/A.

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process:-

Report to Cabinet 29th September, 2004

Contact Officer: Andy Roberts 


Tel No ext 2531

	The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Customer and Support Services Scrutiny Committee.


Signed:  B. Hinds
Dated:  29thSeptember, 2004

Lead Member

This decision was published on 29th September, 2004.
This decision will come in force on 7th October, 2004 unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

